Olivia Lawe-Davies

Brussels, Belgium

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am an Australian expatriate who has been living in Europe for most of the past decade.

I particularly wanted to share my reasons for living overseas.  Essentially, it is to do with the interesting work that is available overseas (particularly in Brussels, Washington D.C. or other major political capitals).  With my interest in politics and international relations, there really isn't any work of interest available in Australia (apart from working for DFAT).  This is a shame, but there isn't really anything that can be done about it.

If I return one day, it will be because my priorities change.  That is, if other things become more important than interesting work (such as being close to family and the environment Australia offers as a place for raising a family of my own).

My main concern as an Australian overseas is that our international reputation is on a rapid decline.  Australia is increasingly perceived as a right wing country that performs badly in key areas where we were once considered a model international citizen.  Australia has never been and will almost certainly never be "important" internationally as an economic or military power, but we were once respected for our position on what I consider to be important issues and policy areas such as immigration, protection of the natural environment and indigenous affairs.  In recent years, however, our actions in these areas (such as refusal, detention and repatriation of asylum seekers, refusal to ratify the Kyoto Protocol, and a visible decline in race relations) have appeared on the international radar as damming examples of Australia's march towards right wing, populist, and short-termist governance.

In answering the call for ways in which Australia could better use its expatriates to promote our economic, social and cultural interests, I would like to suggest that AUSAID should offer more Youth Ambassadorships.  AYAD is an excellent programme that is highly competitive and could do with expanding: taking on more of the highly qualified, well educated, experienced and motivated young Australians who are interested in the programme and who could do an excellent job of promoting our country in key communities overseas.

Another idea on this front would be to devote more budget and resources in our Missions overseas to cultural and social promotional activities such as Australian film festivals and food and wine events.  These are perfect examples of Australian innovation and excellence that could do a lot to bolster our reputation overseas (not to mention boost trade in these key sectors).

I hope that my comments are useful to the Inquiry.

Sincerely,
Olivia Lawe-Davies.
